
Hello Pastor Mike,

Our second API Conference in Uganda was so successful despite some challenges. Our first 
day of journey took us almost 20 hours on the road, but the Lords grace was so sufficient. 
When we reached Mbarara we were so blessed to meet brothers who were in our last years 
conference and also new brothers the servants of the Lord. They were so thirsty to receive 
the teachings after they had tested the teachings last year. I remember so well one of the 
pastors after hearing the message on the Man of God and money said, "At the beginning I 
was to hesitant, for several times I have heard people preach on money only to later realize 
they have not only stolen from our church members but also from us. But this time round we
have heard a sound teaching on money. How I wish our members were around"

The assistant Chairperson of Mbarara Pastors Fellowship said “I am a blessed man for I have 
been able to sit around to be taught on biblical counseling together with my wife. How I 
wish our church members were around. But we are promising coming next time as pastors 
and church leaders we will be able to come with our spouses. We hope to go and implement
this teachings in our churches.”

Jean Paul who also worked as our interpreter praised the Lord and said that for the first time
after a long time “We have been able to get the teachers of the word. Most of the times we 
get the preachings on which most of them are not sound. This season we have been blessed 
with sound teachings that will cause our churches to grow positively.”

We came to learn that most of this brethren were praying for our trip as they had realized 
covid restrictions was becoming a hindrance.  Despite being not able to go to Kyaka II 
Refugee camp we were blessed to have pastors from refugee camps attending both Mbarara
and Kampala meetings. They are eagerly praying that the Lord will cause a door for the API 
team to take a conference in the camp. This is due to the fact that most of them have been 
faced with adversity, pain and hard times. Biblical training and Counseling to them will be a 
great asset considering most of them lack biblical theology.

I remember the chairman of Kampala Pastors Fellowship telling us that the doors of 
Kampala and Uganda has been opened for API. This is because they were so blessed not 
only with the teachings but also with free books from API USA. He recognised that It was 
considered a great blessing for they had never received and a sound book free of charge.
Once again I would like to render my thanksgiving on behalf of Pastors in Uganda whom we 
met. I pray that the Lord will continue to open doors so that these brethren can have a form 
of training. For to many of them this is the only theological training they have received. Its 
our prayers that API School of Ministry will find its way not only in Mbarara churches and 
Kampala but also in the refugee camps.

So far we have been able to make it possible to work with pastors fellowship through 
Whatsapp in order to share with them the resources and teachings.  Thank you because of 
the free books we distributed.
May the Lord bless because of your generous prayers and support towards us while in 
Uganda. Our stay was so comfortable. 



Receive greetings from Pastors and church leaders from Uganda.

Yours Sincerely,

Pst Reuben Luvanga
Agape Christian fellowship


